
     Week 2                                                               Redrafting your writing shows you are making progress. 

  

                                                                                                                                                                         13th January 2017 

 

 

Dates for your diary 

January 19th – Y8 meeting for visit to France. 7.00pm. 

February 8th – Y5 Parents’ Evening. (Appointment letter next week) 

February 16th – Y7 Parents’ Evening. 

 

 

 

 Star Pupil of the Week  

Week Beginning 3rd January 2017 

Year 5             Year 6  

Cameron Tarplee          5JB                                                 Hannah Prosser              6SB                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

George Dyke                 5LM                                                Finn Murray                     6AP   

Ewan Newman             5CWK                                              Sienna Gavriel                  6LK  

Rafe Whitehouse          5SC                                                 Maddie Ross                    6CA                                                                                   

Year 7                                     Year 8                                                                                                                                       

Joel Hubble                 7LW                                                  Georgia Routledge        8SH                                                                                  

Daisy Kirk                    7EN                                                    Holly Lake                      8SS  

Chloe Williamson       7JW                                                   Natalie Newman          8RC  

Thomas Binns             7KM                                                   Ellie Smith                     8CWT  

 

Safety on the drive 

We have had an increasing number of parents drive up the drive in a morning, sometimes at speed.  Please 

can you drop your child at the bottom car park unless it has been agreed by a member of staff? The same 

applies for the end of school.  Thank you for your co-operation in this matter. 

On a more positive note – thank you to all parents who were carefully dropping off pupils this morning, in 

icy conditions. 

 



Pupil achievements 

Tyler Hawley ran in the Staffs Cross Country Championships on Saturday; he came 2nd for his club Wolves & 

Bilston, earning him a Silver medal and a call to represent Staffs County at Loughborough in February. He 

also has a trial to represent England Athletics in the London Mini Marathon.  Well done, Tyler! 

 

 

 

Year 6 only 

 

PMS needs you! 

On Wednesday, all of Year 6 were treated to a second writing workshop from a visiting Pobble trainer.  

Imagining they were soldiers trapped in the trenches in WW1, students were inspired to write diary entries 

from Christmas Eve 1914.  The successful authors were thrilled to have their writing published on the 

worldwide web so please check out their finished endeavours on Pobble.com.  You can view PMS’ work by 

‘trying it for free’ or leave a positive and encouraging comment by ‘joining for free’ or alternatively by 

responding to a text alert.  We have set ourselves an ambitious target of 2500 views by next week and are 

monitoring our total number of views on a daily basis.  Together with your help, Year 6 feel we can smash 

it! 

 

 

For all pupils 

Our Visible Learning Journey 

Subject Leaders and Senior Leaders had further Visible Learning training this week and we focussed on how we can 

all become ‘Expert Teachers’ and train our students to become ‘assessment capable’ learners. We will keep you 

posted on how parents can best support your child with their learning based on evidence from Visible Learning. 

 

Thank you for reading last week’s Visible Learning update for humanities. I hope you have enjoyed the 
snapshots posted on our social media channels this week. I would like to remind you to take on the Visible 
Learning challenge. Below are topics relating to humanities in years 5 – 8. Simply ask your son/daughter 
how they escaped the learning pit for the topics below. I hope that they will be able to teach you a thing or 
two. Over the next fortnight write your responses on our Facebook and twitter pages. #iescapedthepit! 

Year 5 – Ancient Egypt 

Year 6 – The Victorians 

Year 7 - 1.Globalisation 2.China and India 

Year 8 – 1.Impossible places 2. Map skills. 

I look forward to reading your replies! 

Mr Cole  
 

 



 



 

 

Year 8 only 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 Study Visit to France 

24th—28th April 2017 

  Happy New Year to you all! 

As mentioned in my last letter, there will be an information evening in the school hall for 

parents/carers of the children going on the study visit to France on: 

Thursday 19th January at 7.00pm. 

I have sent out a letter this week with further details about the  evening. Could you please 

make sure that your child has passed it on to you. 

Thank you and I hope to see you on 19th January. 

  

  Mme. Wilson 



RUNNING CLUB 
ALL YEAR GROUPS 

As part of developing a healthy lifestyle for our students, Mr Sutton will be providing a 

running club over two days. On Monday the club will be from 12:30-1:00pm and the 

Tuesday club will be from 3:30pm-4:00pm. 

Students from all year groups are welcome and should wear their PE kit for the club. It 

doesn’t matter what level of fitness you are. You do as much as you want over the time 

period. The aim is to have a social group run each session, working with and motivating 

each other to get fit and feel good, reaping the benefits of running. 

These 2 sessions are completely free and are a great opportunity for the up and coming 

running competitions for those students who wish to participate in them (details will be 

published nearer the time). 

If you are interested in the Monday session, then just turn up at the PE department at 

12:30pm and let’s run! If you want to attend the Tuesday session, then please complete the 

slip below and I will see you in the PE department at 3:30pm on Tuesdays.  

Mr Sutton  

Head of PE 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

After School Club Acknowledgement & Permission Slip 

I give permission for my child ……………………………… Class …………. to attend running club at 

Penkridge Middle School on Tuesdays from 3:30 pm – 4:00pm. 

I will make arrangements for him/her to be collected  

S/He is allowed to walk home from each session.                  (Please tick one box) 

Emergency contact number ……………………………………….. 

Medical notes (if applicable)……………………………………………………… 

Signed …………………………………………….. Parent/Carer 
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CROSS COUNTRY CHAMPIONSHIPS 
PENKRIDGE 

Congratulations to the following students who have represented their district cross country 

last term. They now compete at the County level, here in Penkridge (Rodbaston College) on 

Saturday 4th February 2017 at 10:15am. 

If you are available on this morning then I’m sure they would appreciate your support. 

Well done and good luck to: 

Lucy Richardson 

Ciara Shackleton 

Tom Kenyon 

 

 

 



 


